
NEWTON SOLNEY PARISH COUNCIL MEETING ON 11th NOVEMBER 2022  AT THE VILLAGE HALL
Cllr. D. Muller is awaiting further financial  information from Westminster which will affect local council budgets.  He gave brief information regarding the Household  Support  Fund which is available until March 2023 which will help with food, energy and other essentials.  He mentioned that continued discussion is taking place with regard to asylum seekers being housed in hotels.   Cllr. Muller was advised that the weight limit signs on the road from Burton had been removed and he was asked to make enquiries.
Cllr. A. Churchill confirmed that SDDC are still having problems with staff shortages in the planning department.  A new gulley cleansing vehicle has now been purchased.
Cllr. K. Haines reminded parishioners that completion of the form regarding the local plan would be appreciated. The application regarding the quarry by Cemex has not yet received validation.  
Present - Cllr. Smith (Chairlady),  Cllr. K. Makin Wall. Cllr. L Charles and Cllr. S. Kelsey
In attendance - R. Parker (Clerk/FRO)  Cllr. D. Muller, Cllr. K. Haines and Cllr. A. Churchill
Part 1 Non Exempt Information
1/11/22 
To receive apologies for absence.

Apologies received from  Cllr. G. Tully, Cllr.G. Fenlon and Cllr. P. Dutton
2/11/22
Variation in order of business
No change deemed necessary
3/11/22
Declarations of members interest
None
4/11/22
To consider various items of the non-exempt minutes of 14th October 2022
Minutes proposed to be accepted by Cllr. L. Charles and seconded by Cllr. S. Kelsey
5/11/22
To determine which items if any of Part 1 should occur with the public excluded.

None
6/11/22
Cemex
Representatives could not attend. - appointment delayed until December or January meeting
                                                                                                                                                            
7/11/22
To receive the Clerks report
None
8/11/22    To receive the Chairmans’ report 

Cllr. D. Smith advised that she had looked into the recent e-mail from Elaine Clamp at SDDC regarding inspection and maintenance of play equipment.    She had checked the Newton Solney Parish Council minutes during 2008 to 2010 and it was stated that SDDC was responsible for the maintenance costs.      The clerk was asked to pass on this information to SDDC.-
9/11/22
To receive reports from Parish Councillors
Cllr. K. Makin Wall advised that arrangements are being considered for the forthcoming Coronation celebrations including an afternoon tea at the village hall, various sporting competitions and  children dressing as prince and princesses.
Cllr. L. Charles had attended a recent village hall meeting at which time certain improvements to the village hall had been discussed.
10/11/22   Parish Council Website
Cllr. K. Haines confirmed that she would be passing the necessary information to Cllr. G. Fenlon

11/11/22
Planning applications/decisions
The only application received was for the conversion of agricultural buildings to form 4 dwelling houses at Newton Lane Farm.   The councillors were of the opinion that Newton Lane would not be safe for the number of extra vehicles that would be permitted if the plans were accepted.   The Clerk was asked to pass on our concerns to the planning department.  The application for the Barn has not been approved and is now subject to a retrospective planning application. 
12/11/22
Grant for barrier

Cllr. D. Muller advised he had nothing new to report
13/11/22
Grant application for history board, shed and orchard/safety report on existing shed.
Still progressing.

14/11/22
Additional play equipment
 Being dealt with by Cllr. G. Tully
15/11/22
Speed trap through village
Being dealt with by Cllr. G. Tullly
16/11/22   Electricity supply for tree lights on the green
The tree on the green is not looking healthy at the moment and methods of improvement are currently being looked into.  When the trees health improves we can look again at the lighting problem
17/11/22   Additional play equipment
Error - duplicated subject
18/11/22
Fence repairs - recreational field

Being dealt with by Cllr. G. Tully
19/11/22
SDDC Local Plan
Requested forms will be completed
20/11/22
Approval and signing of cheques
R. Parker - allowable expenses






£19.50
R. Parker - monthly salary    Oct0ber





£110.55

R. Parker - Grass Mowing







£240.00
K. Makin Wall









£21.00

B. Elson    Poppies








£75.00

Proposed by Cllr. D. Smith and seconded by Cllr. L. Charles

